
Kane County Development Committee 9-16-25 

 

I am an adjacent resident of this proposed Commercial Solar Facility in West Highland Acres.  I oppose Petition 4666. 

A) The commercial solar facility will be detrimental and also endanger our health, safety, comfort & general welfare. 
This solar facility will be in our backyards. This site is surrounded by gas lines.  Electricity going into the ground 
has to go somewhere and could go to the (metal) gas lines and corrode the insulation in these pipes. If they 
rupture it can cause serious harm & damage. Electricity going into the ground from the inverters and cables in 
the solar installations or operations and electrical current leaking into the ground which could damage pipelines. 
Arcing: Lightning strikes in the solar facility could cause a high voltage to arc to nearby pipeline.  Also, there is a 
currently flooding into our subdivision already from this farm.  Putting up this solar field will compound the 
situation.  Noise when installing this facility will be unreasonable.  Pounding metal into the ground until 9 pm.  
There is a nursing home across the street and children in our subdivision.  I seen Sunvest other solar facility (Plat 
Township Petition 4607) that they maintain and it has all dead grass underneath the panels. Reckless 
abandonment. Looks like it is a match away from a fire.  I don’t trust Sunvest to maintain in the manner that is 
required by Kane County to keep us safe. They have no landscaping plan for upkeep. When are they going to 
mow.  How about weed control? Are they putting goats or sheep? Maybe cattle because they are installing a 
cattle fence per Edward Butts description in his final testimony – for petition 4607 exact type of fence. (See two 
pictures attached) (Also Edward Butts description of the fence that is to be put into petition 4666) When will 
they replace any dead bushes or trees or grass? In the meantime, the residence here will suffer all the 
consequences. 
 

B) The special use will be injurious to the use and enjoyment of all our properties in West Highland Acres. It is not 
compatible with our residential area and will have a negative impact on our property values & neighborhood 
character. All the homes in this subdivision take great care of our homes & manicured lawns. We love the 
closeness to the city but love the country in our backyards.  This will change for all of here in West Highland 
Acres if this solar facility is built. This is the reason we purchased this home.  This is the wrong location for a 
commercial solar facility surrounded by residential homes and nursing homes and schools.  My husband and I 
will be surrounded by two Commercial Solar Facilities.  Petition # 4661 was voted down but TNT Howard, LLc is 
filing an appeal with Kane County.  You already know that because Timothy Meyers had a scheduled date of 
September 9, 2025 but withdrew at the last minute.  To reapply in October probably when this petition is 
completed.  This is all about money for them but this is our home.  I love Elgin and support the City of Elgin’s 
decision to build single family homes with detached garages.  Please vote this petition down because Petition 
4661 set precedent that Commercial Solar Facilities don’t belong directly next to residential homes.  Please see 
attachment to view my house with 2 commercial solar facilities next to it. 
 
Sincerely, 
Sharon Wright 
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